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League of Women Voters 
of Dallas VOTER

        A nonpartisan organization that encourages informed participation in government and influences public policy through education and advocacy.

 THE ROLE OF THE FEDERAL GOVERNMENT  
               IN PUBLIC EDUCATION

September is Back to School Time and 
time to prepare for the upcoming LWV-
US consensus on the Role of the Federal 
Government in Public Education. 

GOVERNMENT AND PUBLIC EDUCATION    
UNIT MEETINGS

September 14  
Wednesday  Morning  Unit …... 9: 30 a.m.  
Center for Community Cooperation 
Piney Woods Room 
2900 Live Oak Street             Dallas  75204

Wednesday  Evening  Unit ….... 6:00 p.m. 
Angela’s Café  
7979 Inwood Road               Dallas  75219

September 15 
Thursday  Morning  Unit …......…9:30 a.m. 
Episcopal Church of St. John the Apostle 
6525 Inwood Road               Dallas  75209

The Education study scope is broad and 
includes:  history review, funding and 
equity issues, and the common core 
standards and assessments which are re-
quired for many federal grant proposals. 

Five LWVUS background papers on Edu-
cation can be accessed at the LWVUS 
website. To find these excellent studies:

1. Go to www.lwv.org 
2. Click on For Members 
3. Scroll down the page and click on  
Projects and Programs 
4. Go to Education Study and click on 
Articles

The October 12 and 13 unit meetings will 
be devoted to taking consensus.  Ad-
ditional study information and consensus 
questions are printed inside this VOTER. 

         WILL THERE BE ENOUGH WATER?
WATER FORUM Saturday, September 24
          1:00 p.m. – 4:30 p.m. 
          IRVING CENTRAL LIBRARY 
          801 West Irving Boulevard 
          Irving, Texas  75060
(Sponsored by the Leagues of Arlington, 
Dallas, Irving, Plano/Collin County, Rich-
ardson, Tarrant County, and the Sierra 
Club)
Texas will run out of water. The only ques-
tion is when. There are no easy answers 
to questions about water management 
in Texas. Come to the Water Forum to 
question, learn, and discuss this most 
timely issue.
Speakers Include: 
-Lewis McMahan- A Director of TX Water                                                              
Development Board 
-Denis Qualls- Manager of Water Re-
source Planning for Dallas Water Utilities 
-Tod Maurina- North Texas Groundwater 
Conservation District 
-Todd Reck- Irving Water Utilities 
-Simone Keel- Freese and Nichols 
-Tyson Broad- Sierra Club
Pre-registration is advised due to space 
limitations.  Carpools are being orga-
nized. To register and/or request carpool 
information - go to www.lwvdallas.org  or 
call Fran Morris at the League of Women 
Voters of Dallas office  214 688-4125.
The “Facts & Issues” and “Consensus 
Questions” on Water as a Commodity in 
Texas are posted on the LWV-TX website 
at www.lwvtexas.org. 
 
LWV-D’s own experts Miriam Foshay and 
Mary Vogelson will be on tap to facilitate 
discussions  at the November 9 & 10 Wa-
ter consensus meetings.

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  January 2016, a New Beginning right in 
         the middle of our League year! 
January will be another busy month for the League, 
especially for Elizabeth Walley and Dorie Cranshaw who 
are working very hard to create VOTE411 and a Voters 
Guide  for the primary races in March.  In coordination 
with the Richardson and Collin County Leagues, they will 
cover races in Dallas, Collin and some of Denton 
counties.  Often the primary election in Texas is the 
election. 
 
Many of the candidates will go on to run without 
opposition in the November elections.  Thus, it is 
important that this primary election guide include basic 
information about all the candidates.  Please volunteer to 
help gather candidate information.  Call Dorie at 
817.917.4492 or email her at doriebigd@aol.com or 
Elizabeth at ewalley1@gmail.com to let them know how 
you can help. 
 
The Primary Elections are Tuesday, March 1, 
2016.  There is also a new schedule for Volunteer 
Deputy Registrar Classes.  Don’t forget – many of your 
Volunteer Deputy Registrar cards expire December 31, 
2015.  See the attached schedule for dates and times of 
2016 classes.   
 
         BIG CHANGE IS COMING  
               TO LWV DALLAS!! 
Come to your January 13 or 14 Unit Meeting to 
hear about the change in our way of doing business.  We 
will provide you with information related to the Dallas 
League becoming a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization and 
will discuss why the board thinks it is a good idea to make 
this change.  Linda Wassenich has worked with us on this 
reorganization project.   To Give or Not to Give is in this 

VOTER.  President Eileen Rosenblum and President-
Elect Cecilia McKay will each go to two of the units to 
discuss the transition.  Please plan to attend your unit 
meetings. 
 
                   S.O.S.!   HELP!   S.O.S.! 
  Dr. Mona Hersh-Cochran Scholarship in 
                       Economics at SMU 
League member Dr. Mona Hersh-Cochran has 
established a scholarship to help support women 
pursuing an advanced degree in Economics at SMU.  
The $4,000 grant is to cover tuition for a new female 
graduate student to study economics for an MS or a PhD. 
 
We need your help finding a part-time female graduate 
student in economics to apply for this scholarship.  She 
can do it part-time, while employed or at home.  Under-
graduate background in Math, Statistics, Economics 
and/or Business majors helpful but not required.    
Anyone interested in this scholarship should contact 
Graduate Advisor Stephanie Hall at stephanie@smu.edu. 
 
                     Inside this VOTER ... 

  The  Twentieth  Annual  Susan B.  Anthony 
Luncheon and  Silent  Auction honoring Regina 
Montoya is rapidly approaching.  See the Invitation on 
page 4 and also take part in the sponsorship and ad 
opportunities.  There is still time to donate to the Silent 
Auction.  See page 5 and attachments for details.  
  To Give or Not to Give - 501(c)(3)  on page 3. 
  Susybelle Gosslee and Bill Betzen are watching 
activity at the DISD.  Their  Education  Updates are on 
pages 6 & 7. 
  The  January  Calendar is on page 7.

 
Jan. 13....10:00 am                     Jan. 14….9:30 am             Jan. 14....11:30 am        Jan. 14.….6:30 pm 
Wednesday Morning Unit                     Thursday Morning Unit              Far North Dallas Unit            Thursday Evening Unit 
Mildred Pope 469.235.7077                     Kathy Calhoun 214.943.6738      Ann Grant 972.931.5628         Arline Pitt 214.803.7396 
Center for Community Cooperation    The Episcopal Church of           Anne Tabb 972.392.7067        Angela’s Café 
Piney Woods Room                                 St Thomas the Apostle             Egg and I                                 7979 Inwood Road    
2900 Live Oak Street                               6525 Inwood Road                       15203 Knoll Trail                     Dallas  75219             
Dallas  75204                                           Dallas  75209                               Arapaho & Montfort/Knoll    
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2015 - 2016 
LWV Dallas 

Board of Directors 
¤   ¤   ¤   ¤   ¤   ¤   ¤   ¤   ¤   ¤   ¤   ¤    

President 
Eileen Rosenblum 

President Elect & Development 
Cecilia McKay 
Advocacy VP 

Susybelle Gosslee 
Membership VP 

vacant 
Organization VP’s 

Mildred Pope 
Fran McElvaney 

Program VP 
Marlene Cohen 

Voter Outreach VP 
Elizabeth Walley 

Secretary 
Lemlem Berhe 

Treasurer 
Sandy Thornton 

Directors 
Leigh Bailey 

Susan B. Anthony Co-Chair 
Bill Betzen 

Education Issues 
Dorie Cranshaw 

Long Range Plan & Voters Guide Editor 
Ann Grant 

Membership 
Rose Harp 

Nia MacKay 
Michelle Manners 

Finance 
Claudia Meyer 
Susan Oviatt 

Eleanor Sutherland 
VOTER Editor 

Dominique Torres 
Fran Morris 

Office Administrator 

 
From the President’s Desk 

by Eileen Rosenblum 
At the moment Chairwoman Leigh Bailey is giving the February 11, 2016 
Susan B.  Anthony  Award Luncheon  her full energy and sprit.  We invite 
you to attend and bring friends and family.  The 
luncheon is a great way to introduce the League to 
the public.  You still have opportunities to become 
involved in the staging of this event.  Volunteer to help 
with the many hosting tasks, from checking guests in 
as they arrive to selling remainder auction items as 
they leave.  Please let us know that you are willing to 
help with this important League fundraising event. 
 
The League Action Committee continues on an ongoing basis.  Susybelle 
Gosslee and Bill Betzen keep an eye on DISD, Dallas City and Dallas 
County activities.  Regarding DISD, Bill is very impressed with the positive 
change in school climate he noticed at one of the schools he visited 
recently. 
 
December unit meetings combined a holiday party with program planning.  
Program VP Marlene Cohen and her committee will review recommen-
dations from all of the units. There was a great deal of stimulating 
conversation regarding a number of topics for study.  One of the 
suggestions included an idea for a local study on money in politics in 
Dallas.  Another idea was for a state study on the conditions in Texas 
detention centers.  A review or perhaps a new study related to redistricting 
practices in Texas was also suggested.  There were other worthy ideas 
put forward for consideration.  Having the necessary manpower to 
develop a study must be considered by our League before we commit to a 
study.  
 
Unit meetings in January will provide you with information related to the 
Dallas League becoming a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization.  We will 
discuss why the board thinks it is a good idea to make this change.  Linda 
Wassenich has worked with us on this reorganization project.  We are 
grateful to her because she will help you understand the plan to 
reorganize and why we think the League will benefit.  Please plan to 
attend your unit meetings.   
 
Thank you all for all you do to maintain the vitality of the Dallas League. 
You are generous with your monetary donations, your donations in time 
and your intellectual involvement in our League.  I look forward to seeing 
you at one of our upcoming events. 
 
Eileen Rosenblum 
LWVD President 
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TO GIVE OR NOT TO GIVE—501(c)(3) 

by Linda Wassenich 
At the January 13 & 14 Unit Meetings we will discuss  
the idea of converting our LWVD organization from its 
501(c)(4) status to a 501(c)(3) organization and take a 
501(h) election.  The 501(h) election allows an 
organization to allocate up to 20% of its expenditures to 
lobbying.   
- Within the 20%, one-fourth (5% of total) can be spent on 
grassroots lobbying, which involves notifying members 
and/or urging the public to take action about a specific bill 
or regulation.   
- No more than three-quarters of the 20% (15% of total) 
can be spent on direct lobbying, which is contacting 
elected officials and/or executive branch officials for or 
against a proposed bill, regulation or official action. 
 
Since the League has had two organizations for many 
years, donors have had to decide whether to give to the 
Education Fund and take a tax deduction or give to LWV 

Dallas, which is not tax deductible.  A key factor in  
making this decision is whether you itemize your 
deductions on your tax return. 
 
If you take the standard deduction and do not itemize, 
contributions to LWVD, 501(c)(4) are always 
appreciated.  If you itemize your deductions on your tax 
return, then a contribution to LWV Dallas Education 
Fund allows you to deduct this contribution from your 
total taxable income. 
 
While people do not generally make contributions solely 
for the purpose of getting a tax deduction,  deductibility 
may figure into deciding the size of your contribution.  
This information is pertinent to other organizations that 
have a 501(c)(4) side and a 501(c)(3) side;  while you 
may not need it for your donations to the League,  it is 
good information to know.

 
 

DONOR HONOR ROLL 
LWV Dallas and its Dallas Education Fund are grateful to acknowledge the following donors 

from mid-November through December 9, 2015 
Patron Members:  Judy & Sam Coats and Paul Heller 

Scholarships:  Adrienne Rosenberg, Leigh Bailey, Eliza Solender and Susybelle Gosslee 
Donors:  Judy & Sam Coats, Cynthia & Robert Feldman, Ann Margolin, Essie Reed, Eileen Rosenblum, 
Catherine Turner, Barbara Wolfe, Gwen McKinney, Serena Connelly, Kathryn Tucker, Barbara Coleman, 

Agnes Ellsworth, Shirley Haspel, Cheryl Pollman, Paul Heller, Dr. Cynthia Schneidler, Jane Wetzel, 
Cathy Wilton, Julie & Michael Lowenberg, Frances Rasco and Jerry Weiss 

Donors to the Susan B. Anthony luncheon will be recognized as a group at a later time. 
 
 

MEDIA NOTE:  Elimination of Passport Visa Pages 
The U.S. Department of State will no longer add visa 
pages into U.S. passports beginning January 1, 2016.  
Previously, U.S. passport holders had the option to pay 
for the insertion of additional 24-page visa inserts when 
valid passports lacked adequate space for entry or exit 
visa stamps.  The decision to discontinue this service was 
made to enhance the security of the passport and to 
abide by international passport standards. 
 
To mitigate the impact on frequent travelers, the 
Department began issuing 52-page passports to all 
applicants outside the United States starting October 1, 

2014 for no additional cost.  Applicants within the United 
States may choose a 28-page or 52-page book. 
 
Requests for additional 24-page visa inserts will only be 
accepted until December 31, 2015.  Beginning January 1, 
2016, applicants in need of additional pages in their valid 
passports must obtain a new passport by mail. 
 
For more information on how or where to apply, please 
visit Travel.State.Gov/ApplyEarly or call the National 
Passport Information Center toll-free at 1-877-487-2778 / 
1-888-874-7793 (TTY/TTD).
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The Roundup Has Begun  
 
Alert League wranglers are collecting delights for the 2016 Susan  
B. Anthony silent auction!  For children they’ve already found … 
   
-- a Dallas Children’s Theater Adventure Package including 20  
Tickets for one performance and an exclusive backstage tour. 
-- four smocked, embroidered and appliqued toddler rompers. 
-- two hand-knit baby blankets and two hand-knit infant sweaters. 
-- a Wedgwood Peter Rabbit teapot, 
creamer and plate set.                               
 

 
 

First temptations rustled up for adults include… 
 

-- a season subscription for two at the Meadows School of the Arts during the 2015-2016 
season.  Season subscriptions include 6 different performances of your choice.  The 
Meadows Symphony will be at the Winspear in May and the Meadows Jazz Orchestra will 
be at City Performance Hall in April. Theater, dance, opera and other music performances 
will occur on the SMU campus where parking is free.  For the most up-to-date information, 
visit http://mcs.smu.edu/calendar.  Scroll through the brochure. 
-- a World Affairs Council one-year Donor level membership and a pass for one program. 
See www.dfwworld.org for full list of events and benefits. 

 
-- a Dolce & Gabbana Saint Tropez France printed textured-leather wallet in presentation box. 
-- a By Barnhart jacket and scarf by Dallas craftswoman Reid Barnhart, who recycles vintage 
fabrics to create unique and lovely wares.  Look at the pictures on her Facebook page. 
-- a Hawaiian Nail Bar $40 gift card. 
-- a 1-hour Brazilian Blow Out and/or a make-up application by Felini at William Carr Salon. 
 

 
-- 2 complementary tickets for “All the Way.”  Winner 
of the 2014 Tony Award, this play presents a gripping 
portrayal of LBJ’s effort to pass the Civil Rights Act of 
1964.  Voucher valid March 3-27, 2016, at the Dallas 
Theater Center.  
        
-- 2 coupons for an entrée and drink at Lucky’s Café.     

                                                                      
Thank you, Pat Mitchell, Leigh Bailey, Judy Shure, Julie Lowenberg and Lucy Lockwood for rustling up these items 
and more!  You’ve led the way.  
 
Leaguers, join the round-up!  It’s just begun.  We’re lucky to have the donation from LUCKY’S Cafe, but that can’t 
be the only restaurant willing to donate.  When you eat out, take along the solicitation letter and form you can find at 
lwvdallas.org and ask.  Ask your restaurant manager to donate a gift card to the League.  Most expect your request. 
We can advertise their excellence.  Everyone enjoys eating out, so restaurant coupons are sure silent auction sales 
and income for the League.  
 
Shake those bushes. Something’s going to appear.  Something you’ve found will look fine on an auction table this 
year.  Bring what you’ve found to SBA Auction Co-chairs Becky Brakke, 214.363.0921, and Jane Pak, 
972.233.2715, before February 5.  Yipee! 
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        Education Updates     
 
 

 
 

 
GOOD NEWS at DISD Board Meeting on November 19, 2015 

by Bill Betzen 

At the Dallas ISD Board meeting on 11-19-15  I gave a 
report that is also viewable in Item 5 of the meeting 
video at http://www.dallasisd.org/Page/35467.  It is about 
some very positive observations. 
 
I spoke about events from the previous Tuesday, 11-17-
15, when 11 schools were visited that have active School 
Time-Capsule Projects.  Six of these 11 schools 
were among the 56 improvement plan schools that the 
DISD School Board was considering that day for the most 
severely failing schools in DISD.  These 11 Time-
Capsule Project schools are Pinkston, SOC, and Sunset 
and all the middle schools feeding into them, plus Atwell 
and Browne middle schools.  
 
I spoke of going to these schools that Tuesday to take 
photos of the shelves inside each vault, each time-
capsule.  The goal was to record the number of shelves 
in each vault that are now filled with hundreds of letters - 
each from students to themselves about their futures.  A 
graduate student from the UNT Dallas Master’s Program 

was with me.  She is considering a master’s thesis on this 
system of student motivation.  Visiting these schools is 
normal, and I had not visited some in almost a year.   
 
But, that Tuesday things were very different!  The 
schools were very quiet as we walked the hallways to 
each time-capsule vault!  The graduate student noticed the 
same thing.  People were whispering in the hallway, and it 
was NOT a testing day!  That level of quiet was not 
normal.  At Edison I even asked if students were in school 
that day it was so quiet.     
 
I congratulated Dr. Hinojosa at the November 19th board 
meeting.  It was obvious from these 11 visits two days 
earlier that something had changed within DISD.  If all 
DISD schools are this quiet, and students are not walking 
in the hallway during class, then progress is being made! 
 
I hope that that quiet Tuesday in November was the new 
normal for DISD.  DISD is making progress once again!

 
 
DISD BOND and South Oak Cliff High School:  An Example of Needs at DISD Schools 

by Susybelle Gosslee 

After parents met with Superintendent Mike Hinojosa to 
discuss poor conditions in South Oak Cliff High School, 
the students decided to deliver a message of their own.  
They had their own press conference on Monday, 
December 7, at 2 p.m. after taking the STAAR test.   
 
The superintendent heard the complaints of parents and 
students that Monday evening.  They peacefully 
reported that often there was a bad smell in the building, 
and it hindered study and concentration.  Two weeks 
earlier the building had a gas leak.  Classes continue to 
be held in the hall, because the classrooms are either 
too hot or too cold. The roof has leaked since last spring 
causing some classrooms to be unusable during rain 

 storms.  One student had ceiling tiles fall on her head 
during class.  There is not enough janitorial service in the 
building. The school building has not been updated in so 
long that it still has chalk boards which create a fine dust 
that the children breathe.  
 
Last spring, the air conditioning stopped working so the 
students had to take their classes and tests in the heat.  
They were told that repairs would be made during the 
summer before they returned for the fall semester; 
however, they arrived at school in August to find that the 
repairs had not been made.  The semester started off hot, 
but now it is cold as there is no heat.     
                                             (continued on next page)
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(continued) DISD BOND and South Oak Cliff High 
School  There are not enough teachers, especially 
accredited teachers, assigned to the school so 
substitutes are placed in the classrooms.  The 
substitutes have no lesson plans or grades for the 
students.  South Oak Cliff High School students like their 
current principal, but that position has been unstable due 
to new principals being assigned every year.  
 
Other schools in the feeder pattern reported their 
problems.  One elementary school had to stop serving 
breakfast to the students in the classrooms, because 
rats were so prolific in the school.  Staff was told by the 
elementary school teachers and principal that serving 
breakfast in the classroom would not work, but the  
breakfasts continued to be served in the classrooms.  
 
No school in north Dallas has reported problems like 
these. 
  

Superintendent Hinojosa explained that $13 million 
worth of needs for South Oak Cliff High School have 
been identified by the Future Facilities Task Force.  
However, there is no guarantee in this bond program 
that South Oak Cliff High School will get the repairs 
made or how soon.  Further research revealed that the 
2008 DISD Bond Program had South Oak Cliff High 
School listed as to have received a replacement of the 
boiler and the chiller.  The air conditioning systems 
pipes above the halls are so leaky that they need to be 
replaced.  Research will continue to determine if the 
equipment was installed.   
 
Superintendent Hinojosa said that he had learned much 
that he did not know about South Oak Cliff High and 
was concerned.  He said, “The worst is not over---hope 
is coming.”  There are many old schools with many 
problems and the issues are complex.  Hinojosa said 
that the team will work on it.

POLLUTION IN DALLAS CAN BE CHANGED 
by Susybelle Gosslee 

Pollution is devastating in Dallas and the world, but we 
continue to pollute.  In 1992, the U.N. had its first 
significant climate summit.  The global concentration of 
carbon dioxide in the atmosphere was just above 350 
parts per million. This year, the global measurement of 
the concentration of carbon dioxide in the atmosphere 
averages more than 400 parts per million. The 
International Energy Agency recently reported that the 
energy sector emitted as much carbon dioxide over the 
last 27 years as all the previous years combined.  
 
Climate change is beginning to wake people up.  The 
scientists tell us what we must do, the engineers tell us 
how we can do it, and the activists push to make the 
possibilities a reality.  We’ve seen Hurricane Sandy in the 
northeastern US, Typhoon Haiyan in the Philippines 
(which killed more than 6,000 people), heat waves, freak 

snowstorms, drought, and fire across the dry American 
West and across Australia, unprecedented flash floods 
and deluging rains, and endless broken temperature 
records.  
  
One question is “Who has the power to create the 
changes needed to create sustainability?” The answer is 
that WE DO.  We have the power as individuals and as 
an organization.  We have the power by being informed, 
by changing the way we live to be more sustainable, and 
by changing the way we vote when we vote for 
candidates who support a clean environment.  
 
Make your New Year resolution to respond to action 
alerts to Make Democracy Work and for the common 
good. 

 
  

  1     New Years Day  (OFFICE CLOSED) 
  7     LWVD Board Meeting  11:45 am 

13/14   LWVD Unit Meetings  (see pgs. 1 & 3 for details) 
   18     Martin Luther King, Jr. Day 
   19     VOTER articles DUE 

In Memory 
~  Florence G. Ziegler  ~ 

1915 – December 8, 2015 
Tireless community volunteer, whether through  

work with her synagogue or the  
state and local League of Women Voters 

(Donations may be made to Temple Emanu-El;  
Galloway Ridge Employee Scholarship Fund;  

or The Nature Conservancy) 
 



The Dallas VOTER is the official publication 
of the League of Women Voters of Dallas, 
published 10 times yearly.
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League of Women Voters of Dallas
2720 N. Stemmons Freeway, Suite 812
Dallas, TX  75207-2241
Voice & Fax:  214 688-4125
E-mail: lwvdallas@sbcglobal.net
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Join the League of Women Voters of Dallas
where hands-on work to safeguard democracy leads to civic improvement.  

It’s not for women only!
LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS OF DALLAS 

DIVERSITY STATEMENT

The League of Women Voters of Dallas (LWVD), 
in both its values and practices, affirms its belief 
in, and commitment to, diversity and pluralism.

LWVD welcomes any person to participate in 
any activity of LWVD, regardless of gender, race, 
religion, age, sexual orientation, national origin, 
disability or political persuasion.

LWVD recognizes that diverse perspectives are 
important and necessary for responsible and 
representative decision-making.

LWVD subscribes to the belief that diversity 
and pluralism are fundamental to the values 
it upholds and that inclusiveness enhances 
its capability to respond more effectively to 
changing conditions and needs.

LWVD affirms its commitment to reflecting 
diversity in its membership, board, staff and 
programs.

Membership Levels
___$60/year Individual   ___$30 additional member at same address    

___$150/year Patron              ___$500/year Benefactor
___Scholarship information available upon request.  Call 214-688-4125
___$25/year Student    $______Contribution to LWVD Scholarship Fund

Mail your payment to -
 League of Women Voters of Dallas

 2720 N Stemmons Frwy, Ste 812 S 
Dallas, TX  75207

  Name(s) ________________________________________________
       ________________________________________________

  Address _________________________________________________

  Phones:  Home__________________Work____________________

  Cell_____________ E-mail__________________________________



          SPONSORSHIP AGREEMENT 
  

  
                              LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS OF DALLAS EDUCATION FUND  

 
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 

2720 North Stemmons Freeway, Suite 812 South, Dallas, Texas 75207 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  I do not wish to be listed in the program or applicable publications.             I decline all benefits. 

  I am unable to attend but wish to make a contribution in the amount of $___________________ to benefit LWVDEF. 

 

 BILLING AND PAYMENT INFORMATION 
     My check made payable to LWVDEF in the amount of $ __________  is enclosed.                   Pay online at www.lwvdallas.org.  
     Please bill my credit card:    Full payment now or  1st payment now, 2nd payment due by January 16, 2016.   Amount to Charge $ ________   

Cardholder’s Name   

Billing Address & Phone Number   

MC, VISA, AMEX CARD #     Expiration 

date 

    Security code  

Cardholder’s Signature  

 

Please make payments to LWVDEF by Saturday, January 16, 2016 to: 
LWVDEF, Attn: SBA, 2720 N Stemmons Frwy, Suite 812 S, Dallas, TX  75207 

(214) 688-4125   •  LWVDallas@sbcglobal.net  •  www.lwvdallas.org 
Contributions are tax deductible to the extent allowed by law. 

Sponsorship Levels 

 Presenting Sponsor: $10,000         Susan B. Anthony: $5,000  
     Only One Sold                                        Priority Seating for 10                                                                  
     All Benefits of Susan B. Anthony & More                                         Program Recognition                                                                                       
     Completely Customizable       Full-Page Ad                                                                                        
        No Wait Experience for Check-In & Valet        

          Invitation to Champagne Reception 
       

 Juanita Craft: $2,500                                       Irma Lerma Rangel: $1,250 
     Priority Seating for 10                                                               One Table for 10  
     Program Recognition                                                                Program Recognition 
      Half-Page Ad 
      No Wait Experience for Check-In & Valet           
                                                    Sarah T. Hughes: $250 
                                                                     Priority Seating for 1  
                                                             Program Recognition 

Congratulatory Program Advertising Honoring Regina Montoya  

(Please send ad in JPG format to lwvdallas@sbcglobal.net by January 16, 2016) 

     Full-Page (7.5”x10”) Ad  $500             Half-Page (4.5”x7.5”) Ad  $250         Quarter-Page (3.5”x4.5”) Ad  $100        

               Back Cover (7.5”x10”) Ad  $1,000 

Twentieth Annual 
  Susan B. Anthony Award Luncheon and Silent Auction 

Thursday, February 11, 2016 
 

Name or Organization:            
(as you wish it to appear in the program) 
 
Contact Name:          
 
Mailing Address:        ______ 
 
City:                    Zip Code:    ______ 
  
Phone Number(s):        ______ 
 
Email Address: ______________________________________________             
 
 

  What Does LWV Do? 
 

 Candidate debates 
and issue forums  

 

 Voters Guide & 
VOTE411.com 

 Your Elected Officials 
contact information 

 Election Day Voter 
Hotline 

 

 Voter Registration 
 

http://www.lwvdallas.org/
http://www.lwvdallas.org/
mailto:lwvdallas@sbcglobal.net


 
Twentieth Annual Susan B. Anthony Luncheon and Silent Auction 

Honoring Regina Montoya 

   Corporate Sponsorship Opportunities 
 

Champagne Reception  
Sponsor   $5,000 

 Recognition as the Champagne 
Reception Sponsor 

 Prominent Display of Corporate Logo 
at Reception 

 Full-Page Ad on Back Cover of 
Program  

 Preferred Luncheon Seating for 10 

 Invitation for 10 to Attend the 
Champagne Reception 

 Recognition on All Event, Media, and 
Website Materials 

Favor Sponsor   $2,500 
 Recognition as the Sponsor for a 

Special Surprise Gift for Guests 

 Prominent Display of Corporate Logo 
on this Unforgettable Gift 

 Half-Page Ad in Program 

 Preferred Luncheon Seating for 4 

 Invitation for 4 to Attend the 
Champagne Reception 

 Recognition on All Event, Media, and 
Website Materials   

 

Table Centerpiece  
Sponsor   $2,500 

 Recognition as the Table Centerpiece 
Sponsor 

 Prominent Display of Corporate Logo 
on Table Centerpiece 

 Half-Page Ad in Program 

 Preferred Luncheon Seating for 4 

 Invitation for 4 to Attend the 
Champagne Reception 

 Recognition on All Event, Media, and 
Website Materials 

Step & Repeat  
Banner Sponsor   $2,500 

 Recognition as the Step & Repeat 
Banner Sponsor 

 Prominent Display of Corporate Logo 
on Step & Repeat Banner for Premium 
Media Coverage 

 Half-Page Ad in Program 

 Preferred Luncheon Seating for 4 

 Invitation for 4 to Attend the 
Champagne Reception 

 Recognition on All Event, Media, and 
Website Materials 

Invitation Sponsor   $1,250 
 Recognition as the Invitation Sponsor 

 Preferred Luncheon Seating for 2 

 Invitation for 2 to Attend the 
Champagne Reception 

 Recognition on All Event, Media, and 
Website Materials   

Valet Sponsor   $1,250 
 Recognition as the Valet Sponsor 

 Prominent Display of Corporate Logo 
at Valet 

 Preferred Luncheon Seating for 2 

 Invitation for 2 to Attend the 
Champagne Reception 

 Recognition on All Event, Media, and 
Website Materials   

 
 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
 
Name or Organization: _________________________________________ 
(as you wish it to appear in the program) 

 
Contact Name: _____________________________________________________ 
 

 
Email Address:__________________________________________________          
   

 
Phone Number(s): ________________________________________________ 

BILLING AND PAYMENT INFORMATION 
 
     My check made payable to LWVDEF in the amount of _______________ is enclosed.  
     Please bill my credit card:  Full payment now or  Half payments due by January 16, 2016  
 

Cardholder’s Name   

Billing Address & Phone Number 

NAddress/City/State/Zip 

  

MC, VISA, AMEX CARD #     Expiration 

date 

    Security 

code 

 

Cardholder’s Signature  

 

Please make payments to LWVD Ed Fund by Saturday, January 16, 2016 to: 
LWVDEF, Attn: SBA, 2720 N Stemmons Frwy, Suite 812 S, Dallas, TX  75207 

(214) 688-4125   • LWVDallas@sbcglobal.net  • www.lwvdallas.org 
Contributions are tax deductible to the extent allowed by law. 

http://www.lwvdallas.org/


 


